
City Council Meeting                                         May 1, 2023 

2023  

 

 

Vice Mayor Joseph Martin called the Sterling City Council to order at 6:30 pm on Monday, May 

1, 2023. Roll call. Present: Aldermen Retha Elston, Josh Johnson, Joseph Martin, Kaitlyn Ekquist 

and Jim Wise. Absent: Mayor Charles “Skip” Lee and Alderman Christine Wilen.  

 

Also attending were City Attorney Tim Zollinger, City Manager Scott Shumard, Finance Director 

Cindy Von Holten, Superintendent of Building and Zoning Amanda Schmidt, Superintendent of 

Public Works Brad Schrader, Superintendent of Waste Water Cory Bradshaw, Police Chief Alex 

Chavira, Fire Chief Michael Dettman, and City Clerk Teri Sathoff. 

 

The Pledge of allegiance was recited. 

 

Alderman Ekquist made a motion to approve Resolution 2023-05-14 Declaring the Results of the 

Consolidated Municipal Election on April 4, 2023; Seconded by Alderman Elston.  Voting:  Ayes – 

Aldermen Elston, Johnson, Ekquist, Martin and Wise. Nays – None. Motion carried. 

 

City Clerk Sathoff Administered the Oath of Office to Mayor elect Diana Merdian, Ward One 

Alderman Retha Elston, Ward Two Alderman Joe Strabala-Bright, Ward Three Alderman Josh 

Johnson and Ward Four Alderman Joseph Martin.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 6:36pm.  

 

Teri Sathoff 

 

 

City Clerk 

   


